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Dear friends, 

As many of us did, I watched the commemoration of VE Day earlier this year, celebrating the 

ending of the war in Europe 80 years ago (when I was but a baby, not yet a toddler). It was 

also the Government’s way of remembering VJ Day, the celebration of victory over Japan, 

later in 1945 – though if you blinked you may have missed that detail. VE day (8th May) was 

not in fact the day that the Second World War ended: thousands of servicemen and women 

were still engaged in fighting a fierce and often cruel enemy in the Far East. However, the 

80th anniversary of VJ Day will soon be upon us. The original VJ Day was actually a 48-hour 

period: the 15th and 16th August 1945, chosen by the new Labour Prime Minister, Clement 

Attlee. As in May, there were celebrations, street parties and a sense of joy that it was all over 

at last. Except that it wasn’t. Attlee was a trifle premature. The fighting had not stopped. As 

late as the 20th August British, Indian, American and Japanese troops were still fighting and 

dying in what is now Myanmar. The surrender did not take place until 2nd September. 

What is true is that the Japanese government had begun to discuss surrender terms in August. 

The war had reached Japan and the Japanese people, and several attacks on their cities using 

incendiary bombs had killed thousands. But it was the horror which followed which finally 

broke Japanese resolve. On 6th August 1945 an American Boeing B-29 bomber dropped a 

single bomb on the city of Hiroshima, a bomb the likes of which had never been seen or used 

before. It had been developed by German (yes, German), British and American scientists and 

was called the Atomic Bomb. That one bomb killed 60,000 people and injured 100,000 others, 

many of whom were to die of radiation poisoning in the years following. A second A-bomb 

was dropped on the charming port and town of Nagasaki (the setting for Puccini’s opera 

Madam Butterfly) on the 9th August, with similar results. 

Both cities were laid waste. Almost all houses and other buildings within a nine-mile radius 

were destroyed. I have seen aerial photos which showed that destruction: remarkably similar 

to the aerial images of Gaza that I saw in the news yesterday. I have my own opinions about 

Hamas, unelected, murderous, oppressive rulers of the people in Gaza, and about the 

inappropriate response by a so-called civilised nation which has reduced so many homes, 

schools, churches and hospitals to ruins, and led, it seems, to starvation amongst so many. 

Governments wage war, and the innocent suffer. Before throwing stones, I can never forget 

that we dropped those two bombs 80 years ago. 

I read an article thirty years ago, whilst serving with the United Nations in another war zone, 

surrounded by destroyed towns and meeting people affected by their experience of loss and 

bewilderment and grief. Not that Bosnia could be compared with Hiroshima, Nagasaki or 

Gaza. The article was by a Methodist minister who found himself serving as a Royal Air Force 

chaplain in Japan in the weeks following the bombings. One day he came across another 

Methodist pastor clearing the rubble that was all that was left of his church. The chaplain 

appealed to his own congregation when he returned home and managed to raise a substantial 

amount of money towards the rebuilding of the church and manse in Hiroshima. 

Fifty years later he was invited back to the church, by which time the pastor, Kyoshi Tanimoto, 

had died of radiation poisoning, but his widow Chisa and his daughter Koko were still there. 

Koko was eight months old when the bomb fell – and it had made her childless. Her father 

worked for peace and reconciliation for the rest of his life. When Koko was ten, he took her 



Circuit Letter 06.08.25  Revd. Peter Hills 

with him to America, and there she met Robert Lewis, the co-pilot of the B29 bomber Enola 

Gay that had dropped the bomb. I’ll use her own words, as reported by the chaplain: ‘What 

happened then really changed my life for he spoke with sadness, saying that as they looked 

back and saw the horrendous destruction he wrote in his log, “Oh, God, what have we done?” 

I saw tears in his eyes and I ran over and held his hand tight. At that moment I realised that 

hating people was not the way and suddenly I felt a release as though a burden had been 

lifted from my heart.’ I suspect that there was not a dry eye in that television studio. (I’ve told 

this story before, but think it worth repeating.) 

Jesus said, ‘You have heard that it was said, “you shall love your neighbour and hate your 

enemy.” But I say to you, love your enemies and pray for those who persecute you.’ 

One of my favourite prayers was written by another Methodist, Queen Salote of Tonga: 

‘Grant, O God, that we who are one in our need of your forgiveness, may be one in our acts 

of compassion. May we who are made one in your love become one in our common life. May 

we who speak many languages dwell together as one race in unity with our one heavenly 

Father, and this we ask through Christ our Lord.  Amen.’ 

Blessings, 

Peter 

 

Resources/Good News 

Survey on Ambient Voice Technology 

The NHS is thinking about using Ambient Voice 
Technology (AVT) to help doctors and nurses 
take notes during your appointment. This means they can spend more time 
talking and listening to you, and less time typing on a computer. AVT listens 
quietly in the background and writes down important things the doctor says. 

You might have seen this kind of technology at home, like when you say “Hey 
Siri” or “Alexa”, or in smart speakers, TVs, or cars. 

Please complete this survey by Sunday 10th August 2025 to tell us what you 
think. There are 10 questions asking for your views on AVT, and an optional 10 
questions about you. The survey should take 10 minutes to complete.  

Contact us for further information: 

• email us at sxicb.involvement@nhs.net  
• phone us on 0300 140 9854 

Kind regards, 

Engagement Team  

Surrey Heartlands Integrated Care System  |  NHS Surrey Heartlands 

   

https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fgbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com%2F%3Furl=https%253A%252F%252Fyoursaysussex.govocal.com%252Fen-GB%252Fprojects%252Fambient-voice-technology%26data=05%257C02%257Crebekka.francis%2540nhs.net%257C8b965fe2c73d4c001eb408ddcad98a1a%257C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%257C0%257C0%257C638889757849988732%257CUnknown%257CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%253D%253D%257C0%257C%257C%257C%26sdata=D%252FOmW2lVTpQ2mHq%252FRNNFDTdTCVNWprhXo01zuxmpqyw%253D%26reserved=0/1/0101019851865ee3-446de58c-9da9-40e3-94ac-beee8c34f74c-000000/cIIGQJJiRLleDTiGbKigYqWTMRYVeHTeV20vUsHRrI0=415
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fgbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com%2F%3Furl=https%253A%252F%252Fyoursaysussex.govocal.com%252Fen-GB%252Fprojects%252Fambient-voice-technology%26data=05%257C02%257Crebekka.francis%2540nhs.net%257C8b965fe2c73d4c001eb408ddcad98a1a%257C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%257C0%257C0%257C638889757850012421%257CUnknown%257CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%253D%253D%257C0%257C%257C%257C%26sdata=oHuUHptdOIp2zRJJiY7Ioc9x%252FfnOhHckWcIfERdaxzs%253D%26reserved=0/1/0101019851865ee3-446de58c-9da9-40e3-94ac-beee8c34f74c-000000/yNU3cqI_2UsCypG-FiPhRaFO9UvthIe_OgdUSR0xHHk=415
mailto:sxicb.involvement@nhs.net
mailto:sxicb.involvement@nhs.net


 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Saturday 16 August 2025 2.00-4.00pm 

Knaphill Methodist Church, The Broadway, Knaphill GU21 2DR 

(between Boots & the old Lloyds Bank) 

Clothes4U 

a clothes bank supporting the local community 

To claim your FREE clothes, collect a voucher from 30+ places in 

Surrey. Email us to find out where they are: 

clothes@knaphillmethodist.co.uk  

Due to huge generosity lately from the residents of Knaphill and 

beyond, clothes donations are not being accept at all for the time 

being. 

mailto:clothes@knaphillmethodist.co.uk


 

You are invited to a Cream Tea 
 

At Godalming United Church, Bridge Road, 
Godalming GU7 3DU 

 
Saturday 6th September 2025 

 
2.30pm to 4.30pm 

 
In the GUC Church Gardens or River Room 

(depending on the weather!) 
 

Donations in aid of the Gambian Ophthalmic Project 
which provides funds for cataract operations and 

follow-up care. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

70 years at 
MERROW METHODIST CHURCH 
 

 

 

Join us for a 
 

 

SONGS OF PRAISE 
SERVICE 

 
On 

SUNDAY 14TH SEPTEMBER at 6.30PM 
 
 

 



 



 

 



 

 


